
 

 

Wednesday 29th 
March 2023 

Our Lady of  Lourdes 
Catholic Primary School, TARRO 

 

PO Box 246 BERESFIELD, NSW  2322    Ph.  4966 1302     

To live God’s call through the Mercy Tradition 

RENEWAL FOR Growth 

Next P&F Meeting  9th May 2023 ALL WELCOME 

The Joy of children 
Occasionally, stopping in the busyness of a day and just 

watching our children reminds us of the joy of a child and 

the light they bring to our lives.  
 

This week we have had some exciting playground addi-

tions and it has been a pleasure spending time watching 

the children interact. I certainly wish we could spend all 

day in the sun! The rain has slightly got in the way a couple 

of times but we know the gardens are loving the water! 

 

This weekend, I encourage you to just stop, even just for 10 

minutes and see the world from your child’s eyes. It is a 

beautiful place to be! 

 

Have a great week, 

Petrina Massey 



 

 

 

Tea Party Coits 

Chalk Fun 

Obstacle Course 

Duplo 

Gone Fishin’ 



 

 

 

Dress Ups 

Water Painting 

Dinosaur Pits 

Bean Bag Toss 

Fairy Gardens 



 

 

Term 1 2023 

  MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

  

10 

27/3 
 Harmony 
Day  Wear 
Orange 

28/3 29/3 30/3 
Cross Country 
POSTPONED 

31/3 
 
 

  

11 

3/4 
 

4/4 5/4 
Cross Country 

6/4 
Holy Thursday 
Liturgy 
 
Easter Raffle 
Drawn 

7/4 
GOOD FRIDAY 

Term 2 2023 

  MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

  

1 

24/4 
Pupil Free 
Safeguarding 
Child  
Protection 
Training 

25/4 
ANZAC DAY 

26/4 
Resurrection/
ANZAC Liturgy 
 
Cross Country 
Back up Date 

27/4 
SPORT 
Gymnastics 
commences 
Yrs 3-6 

28/4 
 SPORT 
Gymnastics  
commences 
K-2 

  

2 

1/5 
 

2/5 3/5 
Stage 1 Mass 

4/5 5/5 
OLOL Athletics 

  

3 

  

8/5 9/5 10/5 
 
Mother’s Day 
Stall 
 
Dio Cross  
Country 

11/5 12/5 
Mother’s Day 
Breakfast            
9am Liturgy 
  
***Sat 13th *** 
Sustainability Day 
10am – 2pm 
 
Kinder 2024 
Enrolments Close 

  

4 

15/5 16/5 17/5 18/5 19/5 

  

5 

22/5 
  

23/5 24/5 
Catholic Schools 
Week Liturgy 
9.30am               
Morning Tea 
Open                          
Classrooms 

25/5 26/5 

  

6 

29/5 
  

30/5 1/6 
 

2/6 3/6 



 

 

Successful Foundations 
Kindergarten have been busy this term being part of the Successful  

Foundations project. Each morning the children learn through a variety of play

-based areas called provocations. Some of the highlights have been dam 

building, the home corner, digging for dinosaur bones, the vet,  

creating buildings with blocks and making diggers and cars out of boxes.  

Today we asked the Kindergarten children what they like best about 

“play” (Successful Foundations). Here are some of their responses. 

 

I love to play because… I get to play outside in the sun with my friends. Aspen 

 

I love to play because… I make new creations. Edward 

 

I love to play because… I make new friends and play with the boxes. Sage 

 

I love to play because… I like making things with my friends and use my imagi-

nation. Harry 

 

I love to play because… I play in the sandpit and make food. Marlow 

 

I love to play because… I like to make new friends and play with them. Kelsie 

 

I love to play because… I create things with the cardboard. Stanley 

 

I love to play because… I play in the vets being the customer. I sit in the chair 

and wait for ‘next’. Claudia 
       



 

 

 



 

 

Palm Sunday Celebration 
Our Lady of Lourdes Church Beresfield  
SATURDAY 1st APRIL 2023 @ 6pm 

 
All students are invited to participate in the Palm Sun-
day Celebration this year at OLOL Parish Beresfield 
this year. Please consider your child’s participation on 
Saturday evening 1st April. Irena Dickson from the 
Parish team will meet the children at the Church en-
trance at 5:45pm. Please email your children’s names to 
Mrs Massey by Friday if you wish to at-
tend. 

petrina.massey@mn.catholic.edu.au.  

 

The parishioners will be looking forward 
to seeing you. 



 

 

Project Compassion Donation Boxes 
All families have received their 
project compassion box and we 
have these in our classrooms 
also. Please continue giving 
what you can. These boxes are 
to be returned by Thursday 
6th April with students who 
bring their box in having a spe-
cial part in our Holy Week Lit-
urgy that day.  

 
Kindergarten 2024 Enrolments  

 
Enrolments are open for Kindergarten 2024! If you 
have a child wishing to start Kindergarten in 2024 
please collect an enrolment form from the office at 
your earliest convenience. 
 
If you know of a family member, friend or someone in 
the community who would like to enrol their child into 
Kindergarten at OLOL for 2024 please let them know 
ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN and to contact the school 
office by phoning 49 66 1302 or they are welcome to 
pop in.  
 
 



 

 

 
Arriving at School 

Students are not to arrive  BEFORE 8.30am 
Teachers are not on duty before this time and supervision is                       

not provided.                                                                                              
Access to the school before 8.30am is strictly for   

STAFF ONLY. 
Apologies for any inconvenience, but this is an important                       

Child Protection matter. 
 

In addition to Cheryl’s usual message above: 
There are a large number of cars waiting outside for the gate to 
open. Please note there is before school care available locally 
across the road in Northern Avenue. In fact many children are 

starting to wait outside our gate from 8:20 this is not OK.  
 

There are a significant number of our smaller children being 
dropped off very early (8:30-8:40) and they are struggling to 

come in the gate or manage the early morning at school. Com-
ing early adds a significant amount of time to an already long 

day for our little people.  
 

The majority of studenst arrive between 8:50 and 9am. This 
means there are more children here and so your child’s friends 

are more likely to be at school—making starting the day a 
much happier experience. 

 
Please consider dropping your child off a little closer to the 

start of the school day if possible. Teachers are always happy 
to assist our students however, the before school period is a 

busy preparation time for lessons also. 
 

Many thanks all the teachers.  



 

 

Roads around schools are VERY busy places around drop 

off and pick up times. I urge our community to please priori-

tise the safety of our students and exercise extra caution 

when dropping off and picking up children. Roads, cars, 

buses, pedestrians can all be a recipe for danger if we are 

not vigilant. 

 

Sadly, I have been contacted by a concerned citizen. A 

vehicle at drop off time has pulled out in front of a bus, near 

missed a pedestrian and took the corner with a lack of cau-

tion all while the driver was on their mobile phone. I am sure 

this concerns you as much as me. The safety of our children 

is everyone’s responsibility.  
Some tips for being safe around school: 

Always slow down to 40km/h and be aware of crossings. 

Always park legally around school. (There is a disabled 

park in Northern Ave) 

It is safest for children to get in and out of the car from the 

footpath-side door. 

Manoeuvres such as U-turns and 3 point turns are  

dangerous at busy times. 

Model safe and conscious behaviour to your children– they 

will learn from you. 

NEVER double park this puts children at risk. 

Never park in no stopping or Bus Zones. 

Please park legally even if it means walking further to the 

gate.  

Thank you for taking our children’s safety seriously.  

 

 

 



 

 

 
ANZAC Day Dawn Service 
Memorial Drive Beresfield 
Tuesday 25th April 2023 

 
An OLOL tradition is to attend the  
ANZAC Day Dawn Service at Beresfield.  
Students are invited to join the march as 
a school behind our banner. A school  
leader will be reading the prayer this year 
and our school will also lay a wreath. 
 
If your child/children would like to join us 
in the march this year—meeting at 
5:30am and stepping off at 5:45am please 
email Mrs Massey by Thursday 6th April. 
 
petrina.massey@mn.catholic.edu.au 



 

 

Harmony Day Assembly 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thankyou to Mrs  
Higgins and all the  
students who  
participated in our  
assembly on Monday. 
Also to all the parents 
and friends who were 
able to join us.  

 



 

 

Harmony Day Assembly 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Mini Vinnies and Stage 3 
Bake Stall 

 
Thank you to everyone in 

stage 3 who cooked yummy 
treats for our bake stall. 
Also thank you to all the 
children for their support 
of our stall. It was a huge 
success and we raised an 
amazing $412 for Project 

Compassion! 
 

Thank you OLOL from the 
Year 5 Mini Vinnies team and our teachers.  



 

 

Mini Vinnies and Stage 3 
Bake Stall 

 

 



 

 

OLOL P and F  

Important News 
 

A sincere thank you to the outgoing executive for their efforts and 

support of our school during 2022. Especially, Lucy McColm our 

outgoing President—thank you for your time and dedication to 

you role Lucy! 

 

The work of the P and F directly benefits our school and  

students—for this we are most grateful. Donations made to the 

school from the P and F in 2022 totalled $16 800!!! 

 

$8000 towards smartboards 

$2700 for Primary students to attend ASPIRE 

$1500 new freezer for the canteen 

$1800 Infants excursion to the movies 

$1300 Year 6 farewell Bibles 

$1500 new sporting equipment 

 

 

Last Tuesday our P and F met for their AGM and first meeting of 

2023. 

 

Congratulations and thankyou to the new 2023 P and F Executive: 

President: Jackie Brennan 

Vice President/Publicity Officer: Susan Clift 

Secretary: Michelle McDonald 

Treasurer: Bridget Wollinski 

Other roles: 

Uniform Shop Co-ordinator: Tenielle Vennerberg 

Fundraising Co-ordinator: Jackie Brennan 

Federation Delegates: Tenielle Vennerberg & Bridget Wollinski 

 
The P and F have many exciting ideas to support our school this year.  

Starting with our Easter Raffle being drawn next week. 

If you would like to be a part of our P and F be sure to come along to the 

next meeting on Tuesday 9th May! 



 

 

 

OLOL P and F  

 

Easter Raffle  

 

2023 

When: Drawn after the holy 

Week Liturgy on the 6th April. 
 

What you need to do: 
• Prizes are created from donations provided by the 

generous families of our school. Please send to the of-

fice donations of anything “Easter” - eggs, baskets, 

bags, toys, anything “Easter” which you think could 

be turned into a raffle prize. All donations need to be 

at the office by Friday 31st March please. 

 

• You have to be in it to win it! Sell and buy your tickets! 

You can use the traditional method of buying the 

book of 10 tickets sent home (more available from the 

office if needed) or via Flexischools. IF USING TRADI-

TIONAL TICKETS PLEASE WRITE THE NAME OF YOUR 

CHILD ON THE TICKET ALSO SO WE KNOW WHO SOLD 

THIS. 

If you order via Flexischools we can fill in the tickets for 

you.  
• Ticket sales close Tuesday 4th 

April. Return all tickets by this 

date!! 



 

 

Parents volunteers are needed for a variety of roles to make the 

day a success. Please contact Karen  

Tucker if you are able to assist: 

karen.tucker@mn.catholic.edu.au 

This Week’s Update 

Last Friday our Junior Landcare students be-

gan designing frog habitats to go on display 

at the Sustainability Cultural Field Day.  

 

Stall Holder Announcement: 

School Master Group/Landcare Ash Island will be joining us. They 

will demonstrate how to make your own Native beehive for your 

own backyard. Come along and learn 

all about stingless native bees and how 

to make your own hive. ECO FRIENDLY!  

 

Our Lady of 

Lourdes 

Sustainability 

 Cultural Field Day 

                                               Saturday 13th May—10am-3pm 



 

 



 

 

Hop on down to the Hunter Wetlands  
for some school holiday fun! 

 

Hop on down to the Hunter Wetlands Centre this April School Holidays! 

Get your family egg-cited to meet the Easter Bunny on Saturday  

8th April 9:30am – 1:30pm 

and enjoy our Easter Fun Day. There will be crafts, reptile display, bunny trail, 

jumping 

castle, sausage sizzle and lots more. Tickets must be pre-purchased 

online wetlands.org.au 

 

What noise does a frog make? Did you know there is a laughing frog? And 

a screaming frog? 

On Wednesday 12th April follow the Leapfrog Trail and discover all about 

some of our 

Australian frogs and why they are important to our environment. Take the 

frog quiz and go 

in the draw to win a frog. No, not a real one – a soft toy! Drop in between 

10am and 12pm 

for Froggie craft and a reptile encounter at 11am. 

 

And as always, discover more at your Hunter Wetlands Centre like bird feed-

ing 10:30am 

daily, playgrounds, walking trails, egret tower, bush tucker garden, dip-

netting and visiting 

the animal house. Bring a picnic or eat at the Café. There is something for 

everyone! 

More information www.wetlands.org.au 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwetlands.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cpetrina.massey%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C1136034eb8ef473634e108db2e684cf0%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638154797745469768%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fww.wetlands.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cpetrina.massey%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C1136034eb8ef473634e108db2e684cf0%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638154797745469768%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

           Merit Awards  Term 1 Week 9 2023 

Principal’s Awards 
Respect 

These awards are recommended by the class teacher. 


